
SUNFIELD VILLAGE COUNCIL 

April 11, 2022 

REGULAR MEETING OF THE VILLAGE COUNCIL 2021-2022 

 

MEETING HELD LIBRARY 

 

CALL TO ORDER:  7:05  PM 

 

ROLL CALL: Present:  Beers, Decker, Fox, Morris, McCoy, and Steele.     Peabody absent. 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT:   Additions to Labor and Equipment transfer.  We also received the revenue share 

amount of $11,507.  Motion made by Beers and seconded McCoy to accept Treasurer’s Report. Motion passed 

unanimously. 

APPROVAL OF BILLS:   Confirmed and change to the HSV stone was for the road going to brush and leave 

disposal area.  Motion made by Steele and seconded by Fox to accept and pay the bills. Motion passed 

unanimously.   

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Motion made by Steele and seconded by Morris to accept minutes.  Motion 

passed unanimously.  

EATON COUNTY SHERIFF REPORT:  Decker read the report.  14 calls to report. 

DPW:    Review of the repairs for the lift station and discussed the cost of purchase from Lake Odessa a used 

station pump.  Confirmed the manufacture would do a full service and repair the used unit.  T. H. Eifert has 

estimated the hook up $30,000-$40,000.  Still pending the estimate from electrician.  Overall estimate for Lift 

Station repairs is less than $100,000 as previously discussed. 

Dollar General update regarding Consumers and relocation of electrical lines, Consumers can’t move forward 

until the deed of land is registered into the name of property owner Dollar General. 

Miscellaneous reports regarding Continued clean-up of leaves and brush in village, well inspection was 

satisfactory, ballfield clean up and will need to replace some boards in broken bleachers, and concession stand 

once again vandalized.  In search of stainless-steel equipment / tables for inside the concession stand.  Fence on 

west side will be replacing some of the boards. 

WATER & SEWER:  none given 

OLD BUSINESS:   Discussion on the clarification of Ordinances and safety of a dwelling.  Further 

investigation to be preformed by Decker and Fox.  Also in search of clarification of Ordinance for property 

fence in village.  There were three bids presented to the council on the 3rd Street resurfacing project.  Details on 

each were discussed, and the council needs clarification on two matters that DPW Manager will contact and 

discuss.   There were also 4-6 additional street locations with minor repair needed.  Funding detailed by 

Treasurer Wacha.   

The council agreed to budge $205,000 for the 3rd Street Resurfacing project.  Motion was made by Morris and 

seconded by McCoy.  Motion passed unanimously. 



Guest Smith asked for the council to research and purchase equipment to monitor and display vehicle speed.  It 

has been reported on numerous times that excessing driving over the posted limits is done, and the residents 

would like to see some safety measures taken.   

DPW reminded the council that he will be installing the Handicap parking section and sidewalk for the 

Historical Society in front of the building. 

NEW BUSINESS:  none to report 

CORRESPONDENCE:  none to read 

ADJOURNMENT: Motion made by Beers and seconded by Steele to adjourn. Motion carried unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:28 PM.  

Minutes taken and summarized by Tricia Snedegar, Village Clerk. This summary of minutes is not official until 

approved by Village Council at the May 9, 2022 meeting.  


